
 Since we returned in January many students in each year group have 

received their badges for    positive points awarded by staff for various 

acts of positive behaviour including… community    spirit… kindness to 

others… great project work… etc… this is only a small selection of the 

winners with more pictures later in this newsletter! Well done to all and 

best of luck to those on the cusp of their first badge… or the next one!! 



Principal’s address 
Each year when we return after Christmas, we start a fresh new year with the 

usual buzz of school life. First years are getting well settled and once again, I 

encourage parents to make sure your daughter is getting involved in after 

school activities.  

It is now an extremely busy time in school—mock exams, preparing for orals, 

practical’s, completing Projects and CBA’s etc. A lot of hard work starts to 

come together; students are making choices re Senior Cycle and Transition 

Year, and 2nd year options. 

As well as this we will marked Catholic Schools & Celebrated the inaugural        

Ceilliruadh CEIST celebration. Congratulations to all of the students who 

have represented Presentation Secondary Wexford in so many sporting activi-

ties, debating, competitions in the last few weeks and since the start of the 

year. It also is chance to remind parents and students, of the vast amount of 

extra-curricular activities that are available here in Presentation Wexford, 

from camogie, Gaelic Football, Basketball, Badminton, Soccer, Debating, 

Athletics, Deep-green, Games Club, Walking Club, Couch to 5K to the Femi-

nist Society there is something for everyone on offer. 

Currently our 3rd and 6th years are completing their Pre Leaving & Junior  

Cycle examinations, we wish them all the very best, the hard work will pay 

off. Mock examinations are a very important learning experience for students 

regarding time management and how to read questions carefully as these are 

the two main pitfalls experienced. There is also a very excited group of Tran-

sition years who will be heading to Co Louth for their activity holiday. 

We welcomed all of our incoming 1st years who will be joining the school in 

September 2022 on I look forward to working with the new 1st year students 

over the course of the next 6 years. On behalf of the school, I thank you for 

choosing our school as the place where your daughter will spend the teenage 

years of her life. In hindsight, some of us say “The best days of our lives”. We 

hope that all our students strive to do their best in life.  

A reminder to 1st year parents that the parent-teacher meeting will be held on 
the 2nd of March. Research shows that students learn more, have higher 
grades, and have better school attendance when parents/guardians are in-
volved in their education. That is why attending parent-teacher meetings is so 
important: it is a great way for parents to become involved and stay involved 
throughout the school year. Parent-Teacher meetings are a good way to meet 
your child’s teachers and learn about your child’s academic performance, as 
well as the teacher’s expectations. If you know what is expected in the class-
room, you can more easily address any issue that comes up as your child 
moves through the school year. By attending these meetings, you also send a 
positive message to your child that school is important. Keep in mind that you 
are an equal partner at the meeting. If you have questions or observations, the 
meeting is a good time to share them with the teacher. Do not forget to share 
what you know about your child. Your information helps the teacher better 
understand and teach your child. I wish all students, staff & parents every best 
wish for the half term ahead. 

Billy Ryan 

Principal 

New publications 

launched  - check the 

school website for info. 



Last October 25 fifth year students were selected to become Peer 

Mentors. The selection process required them to complete an    

application form and attend for interview. The successful students 

then attended training with Ms L Murphy and Mr Grannell.  

The students work with 2nd year classes and form a link between 

the junior and senior years and also act as role models. They wear 

a Lighthouse 

badge to       

indicate their     

position. 

 

As well as  

regular check-

ins with their 

classes, they 

have so far 

been involved in Numeracy Week, Science Week, Christmas well-

being activities and are currently helping Ms Kinsella with the 

SNIP literacy programme running with 1st years.  



STUDENTS from The Presentation Secondary School in Wexford town have been praised 

for their environmentally conscious actions, having won Wexford County Council’s       

National Reuse Month Schools competition for taking up the fight against single use     

plastic. 

Cathaoirleach of Wexford County Council Barbara Anne Murphy was on hand to congratu-

late the Pres team and present them with their prize – a contactless water station and       

reusable water bottles for their school. 

The competition was held for secondary schools across Wexford and Waterford had huge 

success in encouraging action against single use plastic bottles. Schools learned about the 

benefits of refilling a reusable bottle with water versus using a single use water bottle and 

disposing of it, at an online workshop during Reuse Month. They also took action in their 

communities by encouraging local businesses to offer water refills and register to appear 

on Refill.ie’s ‘Tap Map’ which shows all locations in Ireland where a free refill of water is 

available. 

Speaking at the prize-giving, Cllr Murphy said: “This is a great campaign for communities 

up and down the county to get involved in. It encourages schools and businesses alike to 

take action against plastics, thus preventing waste and acting against climate change. This 

competition has united communities in a common goal to responsibly refill a reusable   

bottle and continue to contribute to the positive results the campaign has seen to date.” 





Each year our senior students volunteer to set up subject stalls to inform the incoming fifth years about 

their options for the Leaving Cert.  Year on year this is a great initiative to allow the students to talk to 

their peers to find out about the range of subjects we offer.  Many thanks to all the students for their time 

and energy!! 

Our classes were delighted to join Fiona 

Forman & Wexford’s Educational    

Centre for their #WellBeingWebinar as 

we looked to start 2022 with optimism,   

positivity & wellbeing.  

https://twitter.com/hashtag/WellBeingWebinar?src=hashtag_click


Prior to Christmas we concluded our fundraiser drive for our new 

impressive Astro turf that is already in high demand.  Pictured here 

are some of the prize winners per year group for their great work.  

Many thanks to all the parents/guardians and members of the wider 

community who contributed to this fantastic facility. 




